November 10th, 2008
Present:  Lisa, Jamie, Shelly, Holly, and Jovanni (in person); Jolene (via phone)

· Who went to the Career Panel of those present?  -- Shelly did.

· No budget yet – last year’s budget was $300 (Jolene)

· Jolene was told the money could come in mid-November, but last year the money came in January

· Does anyone need money yet?  -- unanswered.

· The budget amount should be the same as last year ($300), but could possibly be lowered to $275.

· We have a negative budget currently – by about $30.

· Who overspent? – the whole IS department collection of student groups.

· Note: we can’t submit receipts until we get an official budget.

· Career Panel for 1st year students, Friday November 7th (Shelly)

· Were there many students present? – 15 or 20 people came.

· Panel members were organized and enthusiastic.

· The program as a whole might have been too long, despite each panelist speaking for only 15 minutes.

· Some panelists weren’t alumni of the program – perhaps if everyone participating had been alumni of the program, it might have drawn more students.

· Lisa will ask Michael about possible changes for next year

· Should it be changed to be officially an SGB function?

· Suggestions:
· Try to pick a better time to get more students to come

· More advertising

· Alumni Planning lunch (for department anniversary) – is anyone going? (Holly)

· It would be good for the program to get more active alumni involvement

· Lisa will ask if we can get more involvement in the future, possibly with the mentor/mentee program to get more alumni back here

· 50th year department anniversary (2 years of celebrating?!)

· Kicking off in December

· Meeting Monday the 17th around 10 AM – Holly and Shelly going?

· Social Chair (Shelly)

· The first years want a mixer.

· Shelly suggests a coffee/snack break, focused on the first years

· Jovanni suggests one event per quarter

· Rollerskating in December? (Before finals, or at the beginning of Winter qtr.)

· Coffee at our lunch break time?  Suggested for a Tuesday, 12-1:30, possibly December 2nd.

· Remember to keep receipts!

· Diversity (and Diversity Summit) (Jovanni)

· Jovanni and Stanley will talk to Dr. Chu about hosting a possible Diversity Summit for Summer ’09 or in the future (the last one was 7 years ago)

· Some groups (CLBC, Long Beach, etc.) said they would help sponsor

· How long does it take to plan?

· Tentatively set for June ‘09

· Lisa reminds us to keep Anne in the loop with planning!

· Suggests asking Dr. Chu about speaking to high schools in the area about librarianship as a career, something Stanley could possibly do also in the future

· Faculty Meeting (Shelly)

· Shelly went and reported to the faculty some of the students’ concerns

· Asking for a copyright class – SDSU has one; they said “perhaps in the summer”

· Asking for faculty to work in the field occasionally to get experience – faculty said impossible!

· Suggested to increase guest speakers in class, or team teach with others

· Portfolio presentations – open vs. closed sessions

· Discussed giving more feedback at the end of the presentation

· More protocol would be nice for how sessions are supposed to run

· Major paper!! Problems with people being able to fulfill that requirement, since the paper has to come from a class taught by a ladder faculty member.  Is there a way to open it up to more classes?

· Note – apparently we did hear back on this matter, but… can we release it to the rest of the students??

